At Shenfield High School, we are committed to learning for life. Since our founding in 1962, we have worked hard to create a positive learning environment for an ever-changing world. We want our school to be an environment where students and adults are welcomed, supported and where their faces, voices and experiences are reflected and valued. 
 
[bookmark: _GoBack]We believe that every student should be able to learn, live, develop and thrive regardless of age, ability, socio-economic background, ethnicity, culture, religion, race, sexual orientation or gender identity. Students should be prepared for the next steps in life, be active members of their community and good citizens of the world.
 
A diverse school community alone is not enough.  All members of our community deserve to be treated with tolerance and respect. Equally, all members of our community play a role in upholding these values. 
 
To achieve this, honest reflections and conversations need to continue about practices and polices enacted locally, nationally and globally and the impact they have had in the past and present. We must acknowledge the past so we can learn from it, and move forward together. Only then can we dismantle barriers and prejudices that still abound in our society today.


